
We are a Reconciling Congregation, welcoming all. 
 

First United Methodist Church of Kalamazoo invites all persons 

to join us on our journey of faith. Jesus Christ calls us to be an inclusive church that  

exemplifies the kingdom of God. We strive to move toward reconciling  

relationships with all, affirming those who are marginalized for any reason,  

including sexual orientation or gender identity.  
 

We welcome all with  open hearts, open minds, open doors. 

December 24 2023 
7 pm 

(269) 381-6340  †  www.umc-kzo.org 





 



WORSHIP LEADERS 

Rev. Julie Kline, Rev. Matt Weiler,                           

Jonathan Richardson 

Advent Candle Lighters: The Grant Family 

Director of Music Organist                   

Jacqueline Stilger Bernie Foulk  

West Michigan BrassWorks:                                    

Scott Thornburg and Johannes Stegman, trumpets, 

Margaret Hamilton, horn, Robert Whaley, tuba,  

Hana Beloglavec, trombone  

AV Team: Casey Curran, Bryan Heany 

Greeters: Ray & Ann Sweany, Judy Sivak, Steve and  

Donna Dunyak, Deborah Jewett 

INCLUSIVE LANGUAGE 

In our worship, we strive to witness to the whole-

ness of God, embracing the diversity of images of 

God that are found within Scriptures. We will seek 

to include male, female, and gender-neutral lan-

guage and imagery for God, and utilize language 

that helps to avoid binary terms in pronouns and 

images of people. In our hymns and liturgy, we in-

vite you to use pronouns that best express your prac-

tice and affirm your faith.  
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Welcome. If you are visiting First United Methodist 

Church of Kalamazoo for the first time or are visit-

ing us for the holidays, we bid you welcome!  If you 

are seeking a church home, please consider wor-

shiping with us again and discovering more about 

the journey of faith offered to all by our loving and 

seeking God. We worship on Sundays at 10:00 a.m.  
 

Christmas Offering. Our offering this Christmas will 

support the following organizations: Wesley Foun-

dation, welcoming college students and offering di-

verse programming and collaboration with commu-

nity groups; Growing Hope Globally, supporting 

agricultural programs that make a lasting impact in 

families and communities; Immigration Law and 

Justice Michigan, extending hospitality to low-

income immigrants with legal assistance; and Help-

ing Our Neighbors, extending a life-line to individu-

als confronting the threat of homelessness or utility 

shut-offs.  

 

Labyrinth Invitation. Last change to walk the laby-

rinth the season is after worship tonight downstairs 

in Wesley Hall. There will be prayer stations set up 

outside the four corners of the labyrinth to enhance 

your time of prayer and contemplation. We encour-

age you to try this ancient prayer practice to quiet 

your mind, center yourself, and allow your spirit to 

be in prayer. Peace be with you.  

Adult Sunday School Resumes January 7.  

Family Foundations: A Sunday School class 

for parents of young children will begin with 

fellowship and coffee in room 209. On Jan. 7. 

Family Foundations will begin their study of I 

Guess I Haven’t Learned That Yet by Shauna 

Niequist. Using Weekly videos guided by the 

author and discussion questions with optional 

at home reading and reflections join this jour-

ney of unlearning what is no longer helpful, 

embracing curiosity, and accepting the un-

knowns of midlife, heartbreak, and chronic 

pain. Shauna speaks about the challenges and 

delights of releasing our expectations for how 

we thought our lives would look.  In this five-

session study, follow Shauna on her journey 

to understand grief, to reshape her faith, to 

practice courage when all she wanted to do 

was hide. 
 

The New Storyteller! 9:00 a.m. in room 304. 

This study is a deep dive into the Book of Acts 

- the writer, Luke, was a New Storyteller. 

Class will resume on January 7.  
 

Anti-Bias/Anti-Racist. As part of Kalamazoo 

First United Methodist Church’s vow to resist 

oppression in all its forms we, the Church 

Council, commit ourselves to the decisive ac-

tion that is needed to resist and dismantle rac-

ism at every level. This action must go beyond 

our historically empty rhetoric about repent-

ance and broken promises to be a church that 

is a credible and active witness for peace, eq-

uity and justice in the face of harm visited up-

on communities of color. We beckon our cler-

gy and lay leadership to unapologetically 

shine the light of truth on our church commu-

nity so that we recognize our complicity in 

systemic racism, recognize and condemn 

white supremacy as sin, and seek a deep 

knowing of what God calls us to do. We make 

these vows so that every person – especially 

Black, Indigenous, and People of Color 

(BIPOC) —may live in safety, health, and free-

dom.  
 

Winter Weather Closing Policy. Every at-

tempt will be made for the church to be open 

on Sundays. Please use discretion deciding 

when to venture out. Weekday meetings may 

be  cancelled if travel is dangerous. Team and 

committee chairs are asked to contact the 

church and their team/committee if a meeting 

is cancelled. Please check Channel 3 news, our 

website, Facebook, and email for closing notic-

es.  

 



We’re glad you are our guest today! 
If you are worshipping with us for the first time, 
please stop by the Welcome Center. 
 

Child care with trained and fully vaccinated staff 
is provided on the second floor for infants 
through three-year-olds. 
 

Worship activities for children can be found 
on a cart outside the said sanctuary doors. 
 

LARGE print bibles and Hymnals are available 
at the Park Street entrance. 
 

Hearing assistance devices are available at the 
Welcome Center. 
 

Today’s service is being livestreamed and 
recorded. You may request a free copy of the 
DVD from the office. Previous worship services 
may be found on our website: www.umc-kzo.org. 
You may view worship services on our YouTube 
channel: Kalamazoofirstunitedmethodistchurch 

 

Clergy & Directors 
 

Rev. Julie Kline 

     Lead Pastor 

Rev. Matt Weiler 

     Pastor of Community Formation 

Jacqueline Stilger 

     Director of Music 

Julia Librizzi 

    Director of Children and Families    
 Ministries 

Thom Victor 

     Pastor of Congregational Care 

Ruth LaMachia 

     Director of Business Administration 

UPCOMING WORSHIP 

 

 

December 31, 2023 
10:00 a.m. Worship 

Rev. Matt Weiler 
Jesus of Nazareth 

Luke 2:22-40 
 

January 7, 2024 
10:00 a.m. Worship 

Rev. Julie Kline 
Accepting God’s Claim Upon Us 

Mark 1:4-11 

THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 
 
 

Office Hours this week will be Tues - Thurs, 10 - 2 
 
Sunday, December 24 
11:00 pm Christmas Eve Worship - Sanctuary 
 

Monday, December 25 
The church building will be closed 
 

Tuesday, December 26 
Office hours 10 am - 2 pm 
 

Wednesday, December 27 
Office hours 10 am - 2 pm 
12:00 pm Cuppa Inspiration - Facebook Live 
12:30 pm Food Pantry  
 

Thursday, December 28 
Office hours 10 am - 2 pm 
 
Friday December 29 
 
Saturday December 20 
 
Sunday, December 31 
10:00 am Worship - Sanctuary 
10:00 am Friendship Village Satellite Worship 
 
Monday, January 1 
The church building will be closed 

Winter Weather Closing Policy 
 

We share closures on WWMT, Face-

book,  our webpage, and email. 
















